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Austin, Texas 78711 , D #
Dear General Cornyn,

Please accept this letter as a formal request for an AG’s opinion regarding the federal Cooperative
Purchasing Program and how it affects outdoor power equipment and fanm implement dealers in the
state of Texas,

In 1994, the Cooperative Purchasing Program was created in 2mendments to Section 481 in Public Law
103-355. This language allowed *“a state, any department or agency of a state, and any political
subdivision of a state, including a local government” to use federal supply schedules of the General
Services Administration. Then in 1997, HR 2378 was passed repealing the Cooperative Purchasing
Program. This Act was amended by eliminating the {anguage dealing with state departments and
agencies and political subdivisions of states.

My question is: Does this federal repeal of the Cooperative Purchasing Program affect the authority
given to Texas agencies and political subdivisions under the provisions of Texas law?

! have enclosed a copy of a letter from the Oklahoma Attorney General’s office regarding this same
issue faced in Oklahoma. If you need further information, please contact my office at 463-0470. [
appreciate your time and efforts.

Sincerely,

tnll

David Swinford

Courtney Trolinger, Chief Commitiee Clerk
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OFFICE OF ATTORNEY (GENERAL
STATE OF OKLAHOMA

April 12, 1999

Mr. Don Williams

Qklahoma Senate Post Office
Oklahoma State Capitol
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73103

Re:  Cooperative Purchasing Program
Dcar Mr. Williams:

[ am in receipt of your letter dated March 15, 1999, to Attorney General WA, Drew
Edmondson, regarding the Cooperative Purchasing Program. The repeal of the Cooperative
Purchasing Program by the federal govemnment eliminates the usage of the GSA contracts
as an exemption from Oklahoma’s purchasing procedures. However, our statute refers to
ather federal programs, which may or may not have been repealed, that might apply,

If there are no other federal programs thar apply to state or county purchasing, then the repeal
contemplated by S.B. 71 would be appropriate. This ietter does not constitute an official
opinion of the Aworney General’s office.

(£ can be of any further assistance, please feel free to contact me at 522-1863.
Sincerely,
TR

TOM GRUBER
FIRST ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL

TG:seh

ce: W.A, Drew Edmondson
Attomey General



